Mr. Lacy Haynes, The Kansas City Star Bureau, 916 North 6th Street, Kansas City 12, Kansas.

Dear Lacy:

Thank you for writing me in your busy hours. We always remember you, Lacy, as well as we remember that son of yours.

I am glad to get his address. We sent the Jayhawk Rebounds to his old address and doubtless it will follow him. However, this will bring us up to the present for the next Rebounds which will go out this month, we hope.

Confirming my conversation this noon over the phone, I am sending you announcements of the Wartime Recreation Training Institute at the University of Kansas. I would greatly appreciate it if you could have some one in your office write an article for the Sunday Kansas City Star that would circularize many of these high school and community recreation people in our territory who perhaps have not heard of this fine offering. This service program in wartime emergency prompts our doing this in the name of recreation. I certainly will greatly appreciate your kindly cooperation.

With kindest regards to you, Mrs. Haynes, and Mary Jane,

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH Eno.